Sandy Town Council



To:
All Members of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee, Sandy Town Council
I hereby summon you to attend a Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee of Sandy Town Council which will be held in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Bedfordshire on Monday 19th March 2012 at 7.30pm for the purpose of transacting the items of business below.








Jonathan Whitehurst









Deputy Town Clerk 
6 March 2012
A G E N D A

	1
	Apologies for absence



	2
	Declaration of Interests

To receive declarations of interests from members

(Members of the Committee are invited to declare any personal or personal and prejudicial interests they may have in any items on the Agenda for this meeting, in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct for Members)

a) Personal

b) Prejudicial 



	3
	Planning Applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council
To receive any Planning Applications submitted for comment by Sandy Town Council. (Any plans received for comment will be on display in the committee room from 7.15 pm onwards and Members are requested to view these prior to this item).

See list attached.



	4
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting
To consider the minutes of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee held on 13 February 2012 which have previously been circulated and to approve them as a correct record of proceedings.



	5
	Verbal report from any local member who attended Development Control Committee on any matters affecting Sandy

	6
7

8

9

10
	Beeston Green Street Party
The Town Council has received a request to give permission to hold a street party on Beeston Green on Tuesday 5th June 2012.

A1-A603 Link road at Girtford, Sandy

The Town Council has been contacted by Central Bedfordshire Council about a proposal to introduce a prohibition of waiting on the A1-A603 link road at Girtford, Sandy.
Stratford Road Allotments

The allotments at Stratford Road are only able to be used by the allotment tenants until November 2012. The Town Council may want to consider an extension to the allotment tenancy agreements for a further year.
Sandy Carnival

The Town Council has received a request to give permission to hold a number of events at Bedford Road Recreation Ground.
Press Release



Information Supporting Individual Agenda Items
Meeting of Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee, Sandy Town Council 19 March 2012
3. Planning Applications

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT

	29/02/12

25/12
	CB/12/00745/ FULL

Mr C Brown

9 Carter Street

Sandy

SG19 1BT
	Demolition of existing outhouse, construction of ground floor rear extension and replacement of flat roof with pitched roof at first floor.

Near neighbours 7 & 11 Carter Street, 89 Western Way, Sandy notified. 

	05/03/12

26/12
	CB/12/00781/

REN

Mr & Mrs Davies-Sond

94 London Road

Sandy

SG19 1DN
	Renewal of Planning Permission: MB/09/00243/FULL – Demolition of outbuildings and erection of 3 No. two bedroom dwellings with associated external works and fencing and 6 No. parking spaces, dated 03/04/2009 at land to rear of 94 London Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 21,23 Carter Street, 98,100,102,104,106 London Road, 69,71,73,75 Western Way, Sandy notified. 


6. Beeston Green Street Party

The request the Town Council has received is to give permission to hold a street party on Beeston Green on Tuesday 5th June 2012 and details of what is proposed are mentioned in the email which is attached.
The Town Council was first made aware of the event in January when the Deputy Town Mayor and the Town Clerk were informed at the Jubilee celebrations meeting.
Members may recall that a request was made to hold a street party on Beeston Green for the royal wedding last year and that the Town Council approved the request.
Members are asked to decide if they would like to give permission for the Beeston Green street party.

7. A1-A603 Link road at Girtford, Sandy

The Town Council has received details of a proposal from Central Bedfordshire Council to introduce a prohibition of waiting on the A1-A603 link road at Girtford, Sandy which are attached.
Members may recall that they have previously discussed about the A1-A603 link road at Girtford, Sandy at the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces meeting on the 13th December 2010, Item 7 Parking Problems (P60/10) it was resolved: (a) That a letter is sent to Central Bedfordshire Council with regard to Girtford Bridge slip road requesting action is taken with regard to the parking problem which causes obstruction to through traffic like the service bus and makes egress from the petrol station very difficult. ……

Members are asked to decide if they would like to object to the proposal to introduce a prohibition of waiting on the A1-A603 link road at Girtford, Sandy.
8. Stratford Road Allotments

Members may recall that the allotment tenants currently have an agreement with the Town Council November 2012.
As members are aware that another allotment site has not yet be found, nor is the need at the moment to use the land for Cemetery, allotment tenancies can be extended for a further year until November 2013. For the current allotment tenants to be able to plan allotment production an early decision on an extension to the tenancy agreement would be beneficial.
Members are asked to decide if they would like to extend the tenancy agreements until November 2013.
9. Sandy Carnival

The request the Town Council has received, is to consider giving permission to hold a number of events at Bedford Road Recreation Ground during carnival week and these are as follows;

1. Children’s Challenge run by Henlow Camp on Sunday 24th June, they would like the use of the field from 09.00 until 16.00 at the latest and this will conclude with the drawing of the raffle.

2. Mega Conger on Tuesday 19th June from 18.00 to 19.30.

3. Ladder Climb on Wednesday 20th June from 19.00 to 21.00.

4. Tug O-War on Thursday 21st June from 18.30 to 21.30.

Following a discussion with the Chairman of the Carnival Committee use of the toilets at Bedford Recreation Ground has now been requested for the evening events, though the length of time that each event will last will depend on the number of people that attend. Members may be aware that the toilets in Bedford Road Recreation Ground close at 6pm.
Members are asked to decide if they would like to give permission for some or all of the events and whether they would like the toilets open for the events.
PAGE  
4

